
  

 
 

   
Department of Environment and Energy   
P.O. Box 98922  OFFICE  402-471-2186    FAX  402-471-2909 
Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-8922 ndee.moreinfo@nebraska.gov 

 

CERTIFIED MAIL     January 28, 2025 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
Ms. Megan Seymour 
Program Administrator – Environmental & Regulatory Affairs 
Omaha Public Power District 
444 South 16th Street Mall 
Omaha, NE 68102 
 
RE:  Omaha Public Power District (OPPD), North Omaha Station Fossil Fuel Combustion Ash Monofill 
NDEE IIS#: 59763         
Program ID#:  NE0054739 
CQA Final Closure Report – NDEE Approval & Final Closure/Beginning Post-Closure Care 
 
Dear Ms. Seymour: 
 
The Nebraska Department of Environment and Energy (NDEE) has received and reviewed the above referenced facility's 
Construction Quality Assurance (CQA) Report for Coal Combustion Residual Monofill Closure submitted on September 24, 
2024.  The Department approved the previously referenced CQA Report on November 8, 2024, with the condition that a site 
visit of the closure construction be conducted as soon as possible.  The construction inspection site visit was conducted on 
November 20, 2024.  Note during the site visit, there was some observed erosion that had just recently occurred due to some 
heavy rainfall events.  Due to the recent rainfall events and the winter season approaching the erosion repair to the final cover 
would not practical until the following spring.  Repair of the observed erosion is planned for the Spring 2025.  Please provide 
the NDEE notification when this repair work is scheduled to begin.  The NDEE anticipates conducting a follow-up site visit 
after the repair work has been completed. 
 
Please remember to submit to the NDEE a copy of the deed notice that is required by the approved Closure Plan. 
 
Based on the approval of the CQA Report and final closure inspection the NDEE approves the final closure of the OPPD North 
Omaha Station Fossil Fuel Combustion Ash Monofill.  As of the date of the above conditional approval the 30-year postclosure 
period for the OPPD North Omaha Station Monofill began.  Post-closure monitoring and maintenance must be implemented in 
accordance with the approved post-closure plan in your permit application during the 30-year post-closure period.  Please keep 
records of the annual post-closure inspections and any repairs or maintenance that is completed during the post-closure period. 
If erosion occurs on the final cover after a major storm event, the repair of the final cover and reseeding should be completed as 
soon as possible. 
 
A letter addressing the financial assurance requirements for the OPPD North Omaha Station Monofill will be sent out 
separately.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Michael Behrens at (402) 471-4250. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Dan D. LeMaistre, P.E. 
Waste Permit Section Supervisor 
 
C:   Garrett Williams, P.E.; HDR (email only) 






